The Orchards Homeowners Association (HOA)
 
Belleville, IL 62220
HTTP://www.theorchardshoa.info
Minutes of the Board Meeting
December 14, 2011
6:30PM
Orchards Clubhouse

1. Call to order: Chairman Martha Dowling called the meeting to order at 6:35pm.  Also present were Brian Brown, Laurie Brown, Natalie Stinson (PCM Community Managers) and John Buente, Bob White, Pat Ross, and George Keigh (residents).

2. Roll call of Directors and Community manager:

a. Chairman 


Martha Dowling
present

b. Vice Chairman/Treasurer
John Geis

present
c. Secretary


Dan Ragen

present

d. Community Manager

Brian Brown

present

Laurie Brown

present

Natalie Stinson

present

3. Amendment/Correction of Minutes:  Motion to accept minutes as presented was presented by Chairman Dowling and seconded by Dan Ragen.  Minutes were approved as written.

4. Homeowner issues: 

a. A resident complained about a vehicle that is being parked on the street overnight.  The car is parked on a curve, posing a potential hazard.  PCM will do another nighttime inspection and send any necessary letters.
b. The ARC Committee cannot restrict putting up a fence on a property but can restrict fencing materials.  This is based on a legal review and discussions as to whether or not a fence can be constructed without a pool.

5. Treasurers report: Cash on hand was reported as approximately $89,000.00.  Delinquencies are approximately $6300.00.  
6. Committee reports:

a. Social Committee:

i. The holiday party and breakfast with Santa were both a success.
7. Website:  PCM will update the website twice a month.  Chairman Dowling would like to keep the website very basic.  Any detailed work will be billed by PCM as it is not part of the contract.  The Social Committee would like to put the directory on the website rather than issue it via mail.  This would be more cost effective and current.
8. Elections:  Elections will be held at the annual meeting on Saturday, March 3, 2012, at 10:00 a.m., per the covenants.  Nomination forms will be sent out in January.  Homeowners can vote by mail or at the meeting.  John Geis’ term is up this year.  
9. Tennis Courts:  Three bids have been received for the tennis courts:
a. Huff Sealing will repair cracks, recolor, line stripe, and resurface the courts for $19,700.  This includes a 2 year warranty.

b. Rooter’s Asphalt will prep and refill cracks, replace the center net anchors, lay a 2” overlay, repaint, and seed for $49,000.  This includes a 1 year warranty.

c. McConnell does not recommend repairing the courts.  They will pulverize the existing court, go over it with asphalt, and erect a 10’ fence for $133,500.

d. There was also some discussion about Versacourt.  A resident asked if it was possible to add basketball hoops in the tennis court, and the Versacourt bid from last year does have a hoop option.  Chairman Dowling would like PCM to get more information on Versacourt.  She would like to see a court up close and check on financing options, if allowed by the indentures.

10. Hank’s Excavating:  Brian Brown and Laurie Brown with PCM and Chairman Dowling met with John Kramper from Hank’s Excavating on December 9, 2011.  Hank’s is supposed to do a basic cleanup.  If they do too much with the creek cleanup, the Illinois Department of Natural Resources may have to be contacted.  John Kramper was concerned with changing the flow of the water in the creek.  All cleanup work was done by hand due to the fear that heavy machinery might cause damage to the creek.  Hank’s also gave a bid to clean out the detention pond and replace pipes and pour concrete behind houses on Slammer Drive.  Vice Chairmain/Treasurer Geis is concerned about setting a precedent that the HOA is paying for repairs that should be the responsibility of another party.  The board discussed talking to the original civil engineers (TWM) to see if plans were followed.  It was determined that the damage is clearly on HOA property.  Chairman Dowling made a motion to continue with Hank’s bid to repair the common ground behind Slammer Drive.    Secretary Ragen approved the motion, and Vice Chairman/Treasurer Geis denied the motion.

11. Munie Greencare:  Munie’s bid for next year was reviewed.  Last year’s bid was $37,000.  This year’s bid is $40,996 with additional areas, including the Plum Hill entrance.  There was also an offer in the new bid to increase prices by only 3% over 3 years if the contract was extended for 3 years.  Chairman Dowling made a motion to approve the bid.  Vice Chairman/Treasurer Geis seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval.  Chairmain Dowling also made a motion to approve the 3-year agreement, provided that Munie allows a 60-day termination clause.  Vice Chairman/Treasurer Geis seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval.  
12. Miscellaneous Issues/Announcements:   Nothing brought forward.
13. Adjournment: Chairman Dowling moved to adjourn, which was seconded and passed by all present.
Respectfully Submitted this 

Natalie A. Stinson

Professional Consultants & Management, Inc.
